
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

‘Where Stars Shine Brighter.’ 
...providing an outstanding education that ensures all pupils reach their greatest 

potential and live by life’s highest values. 

 

FORTHCOMING 

EVENTS… 
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Dear Parents/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils, 

After a busy and long first half term of the academic year, I would like to 

take this opportunity to publicly thank what is the most incredible staff 

team. Thank you to all members of the Marine Academy Primary team! 

The first half term of the academic year is always one of the most 

challenging but also the most fun too! Some of my favourite moments 

during September and October were during drop off in the morning and 

seeing the children arrive with big smiles on their faces and saying good 

morning to all of you. I would also like to thank you all because as 

Parents/Carers, you continue to be exceptionally supportive of the 

Academy and the expectations that we have for our learners. A big 

thank you also in advance for engaging with your Children’s Progress 

Meetings over the phone with your child’s class teacher. If you have not 

booked a phone call for 3rd November yet then please do.  

We are really delighted that we have been able to offer such a huge 

range of extra-curricular activities this Autumn Term. We are also thriled 

with the curriculum enrichment experiences that the children have had 

so far this academic year, whether that be a visitor into school or the 

children going on a trip. This is a briliant way to further children’s learning 

and provides them with hands on experience. The photo at the top of 

this Newsletter is from the Year 2 History trip to Morwellham Quay where 

they furthered their learning about the Victorians. 

In the coming weeks, we will share Christmas Dates with you, which will 

include Christmas Lunch, Christmas Jumper Day, Whole School Carol 

Concert, Reception Nativity and Pre-School and Nursery Christmas 

events. 

Have a lovely autumnal half term! 

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs. Siobhan Meredith 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

2nd November: INSET Day – Children’s 

Progress Meetings 

3rd November: First Day of Term 2 

4th November: Day of the Dead – 

children can wear their Halloween 

costumes to school 

8th November: Class 1SA visit to St 

Budeaux Library for Non-Fiction 

November 

10th November: Reception Astronaut 

Visit 

10th November: Year 3 to attend Into 

Film Festival at Vue Cinema 

10th November: Some children from KS1 

to take part in PE Event at Tor Bridge 

Primary 

10th November: Class 1SU to visit St 

Budeaux Library for Non-Fiction 

November 

11th November: Forced Friends Children 

to take art in Remembrance Service at 

the Royal British Legion 

14th November: Odd Socks Day for 

Anti-Bullying Week – children to wear 

odd socks to school 

15th November: Class 2CW to visit St 

Budeaux Library for Non-Fiction 

November 

17th November: Year 4 Trip to Burrator 

Reservoir (TBC) 

17th NovemberL Class 2JU to visit St 

Budeaux Library for Non-Fiction 

November 

17th November: 30 Chidlren to watch 

‘Sleeping Beauty’ at the Theatre Royal 

18th November: Children in Need 

 

 

 



   

Year 6 – It has been a great 

month for Year 6. They have 

completed their first topic of 

the year, Industrial Revolution, 

and as a result produced 

well-written essays, filled with 

a wonderous amount of 

knowledge. Art, which was 

linked to their topic learning, 

allowed them to get creative 

using watercolours and 

charcoal, creating a skyline, 

inspired by the Industrial 

Revolution.  In English, they 

wrote newspaper reports and 

applied the skills they have 

been taught. Overall, we are 

extremely pleased with the 

effort and behaviour from 

Year 6, in addition to their 

amazing learning! 

Year 4 – What an incredible first term that we have had in Year 4! The children 

rounded up their History learning with their amazing History essays, which 

demonstrated the amount of rich knowledge that they have learnt. The children 

have loved reading the final English text of the term; ‘Fantastically Great Women 

Who Have Changed the World’. They were fascinated by the amazing stories of 

inspiring women and were keen to create their own fact file about a famous 

woman. In Maths, the children have moved onto addition and subtraction and 

they will continue to explore this into the next term. Mrs Howard has been really 

impressed with their place value knowledge. In Art, the children were given an 

opportunity to be messy and explore proportions of facial features and they were 

then able to transfer these skills into their clay work. We hope you’ve had a 

fantastic half term and we look forward to having another great term! 

Reception – Reception have 

had the most amazing term 

starting Primary school. We 

have been blown away by 

the children's enthusiasm 

during their Phonics and 

Math's sessions and how well 

they have settled into the 

routines and expectations. 

The children have enjoyed 

independent learning times in 

which they are developing 

brilliant learning routines and 

positive learning behaviours. 

We have also been on our 

first trip which was so fun! The 

children absolutely loved 

walking to the woods and 

engaging in various games, 

creating their own nature 

pictures and even going on 

bug hunts! What a super first 

term. Thank you for you 

continued support and we 

look forward to the rest of the 

year. 

 

 

Year 3 – Year 3 have had an amazing month! The children have continued to be 

excellent learners across all subjects of the curriculum. The children have been 

enthusiastic about Prehistoric Britain through displaying excellent learning about 

how Stone Age people lived and the developments into the Bronze Age. This 

month the children visited Kents Cavern, where they were engrossed by the 

ancient caves and the handling of original artefacts. As well as fantastic History 

learning, the children have developed the basic skills of playing the violin. The 

children love their 1-hour session every Friday and they cannot believe how much 

they have improved already in just one month! The Year 3 adults continue to be 

impressed with the number of children quizzing in school and at home. We would 

like to remind parents that children's reading at home must be logged on to 

BoomReader using the login inside of Home Learning books. A super first term Y3! 

 Year 5 – Year 5 have continued to adapt well to the demands of Upper Key Stage Two with plenty of personal pride 

shown towards their learning and increasingly mature choices displayed. In English, the children have used 

advanced language techniques and widened their understanding of non-fiction organisational features to write 

explanation texts about playing netball effectively. In Maths, the children have been practising their use of formal 

written methods for addition and subtraction before solving word problems. In History, the children have enjoyed 

learning more about the West African civilisation, 'The Benin Kingdom'. They have learnt about the reasons for the 

success of the empire and the way in which Britain was involved in the kingdom's decline in power. They have even 

debated whether cultural artefacts should remain in the country where they were produced or be placed in 

museums within countries overseas! In Art, Year 5 have followed up their lovely tile designs by creating fantastic clay 

pieces that resemble Benin bronzes. In Science, the children have extended their learning about mixtures, 

categorising substances as soluble or insoluble and considering the scientific processes involved in separation. Well 

done Year 5 for an excellent first term of this year! 

Pre-School – What an amazing term Pre-School children have had. They have 

made lots of friends and done some superb learning around the topic 'Look at Me'. 

The children have been practising their listening ears in Phonics to everyday sounds 

and learning numbers one to three with the help of Numberblocks. Also, this term 

Puffin and Penguin children have been learning Spanish with Ms Bell, learning how 

to keep in time to a beat with Mr. Clennel-White and practised some Taekwondo 

moves with Gary. The children are looking forward to their new topic 'Where's my 

Teddy' after the break. We hope you have a lovely half term and we look forward 

to seeing you again in November. 

 

 

Nursery – Turtle Class have continued to enjoy learning about our topic ‘Incy Wincy 

Spider’. The activities have included making spiders out of play-dough and looking 

for spiders in the water tray. On National Poetry Day, Donna York from St Budeaux 

Library led our Rhyme Time. She brought her spider puppet to help us sing ‘Incy 

Wincy Spider’ and ‘There’s a spider on the floor’ before singing other well-known 

Nursery Rhymes. In Number Time, we have started learning about colours and the 

children have been trying really hard to remember the Makaton for each colour. 

We have also been enjoyed weekly PE sessions and Spanish sessions lead by Amy. 

The children have really enjoyed this term and we look forward to starting our new 

topic ‘Hey Diddle Diddle’ after half-term. All the Turtle Class staff wish our children a 

good half-term break.   

 

 



Year 2 – All of the Year 2 team have been really impressed by how well the children have adjusted into the 

increased expectations and independence required in Year 2. In Maths, the children have been building upon their 

Year 1 knowledge around adding and subtracting 2-digit numbers. They are beginning to show real confidence 

when using resources independently to prove answers and support their own learning. In English, we explored the 

questions, description and observation used in the book ‘The Train Ride’ to write our own awesome non-fiction texts.  

History in October has given us an opportunity to explore important historical figures such as Queen Victoria, 

Florence Nightingale and Mary Seacole. The girls in our classes have been particularly passionate in their essay 

writing about the treatment of children and women in Victoria times. We couldn’t believe that girls weren’t entitled 

to go to school and had to get married and have babies rather than choose the careers they wanted! We also had 

the incredible opportunity to be transported back in time, thanks to Morwellham Quay and their amazing Victorian 

era simulation. The children were impeccably well behaved and blew us all away with their knowledge retrieval. We 

are looking forward to a happy, busy and successful time next term. Thank you so much for your continuous support.   

 

 

Year 1 – October was an exciting month for the children in Year 1. The children were visited by dinosaur expert, 

'Janner Jurassic'. The children had the opportunity to hold real dinosaur fossils and ask lots of questions. Everyone 

listened fantastically and came up with some thoughtful questions. The Year 1 team were also excited to take the 

children to Torquay's Dinosaur World. It was a fabulous opportunity for the children to further their knowledge about 

dinosaurs and show off everything they had learnt this term. The children were fantastic role models and 

represented the Academy superbly. There have been many opportunities to celebrate great learning in October. 

The children produced well written History essays at the end of term. Furthermore, the Year 1 team were impressed 

with the children's Phonics knowledge as they undertook their Term 1 assessments. The whole team are proud of 

how the children have settled into life in Year 1 and cannot wait for a busy Term 2. We hope everyone has a 

relaxing half term. 

Take Action Today, Put Them Away 

Safe and Secure - Button Batteries 

These are two campaigns being rolled out in Plymouth 
that aim to raise awareness around accidental poisoning 
from household products and medicines in under-fives 

and the ingesting of button batteries. 

Parents/Carers of children in Turtle, Puffin and Penguin Classes have received a letter about the 
campaigns as well as a handy magnetic notepad. If you are a Parents or Carer of children in other year 

groups or have or look after children under five, please follow the following links: Take Action Today 
and Put Them Away and Safe and Secure Campaign if the campaigns are something you wish to find 
out more about. The Safe and Secure – Button battery campaign leaflet can be found here: Safe and 

Secure Leaflet. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.rospa.com/home-safety/advice/household-cleaning-products
https://www.rospa.com/home-safety/advice/household-cleaning-products
https://www.rospa.com/safe-and-secure
https://www.rospa.com/getmedia/338c7f09-3abc-4a93-be29-b8a32d9830e6/RL4264-Safe-and-Secure-Ingestion-Prevention-Project-Leaflet-v0-3.pdf
https://www.rospa.com/getmedia/338c7f09-3abc-4a93-be29-b8a32d9830e6/RL4264-Safe-and-Secure-Ingestion-Prevention-Project-Leaflet-v0-3.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 Recommend A Recipe! 

Here is another teacher recommending a yummy, healthy recipe for you from the Change 4 Life 
website to try at home. We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in a picture 

of you eating the recipe with your families or a food review to primary@marineacademy.org.uk  

 

 

 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk


Online Safety 

Each month, we will continue to share with you some advice to further support your 
child to be safe online. This month's focus is 'BeReal', which is the latest trending 

social media app that notifies users to share photos of their immediate surroundings. 
Also, we would like to point you in the direction of the 'Digital Matters' platform, 

which provides free interactive lessons related to various aspects of online safety and 

can be completed either independently by your child or in conjunction with yourself.  
Thank you to those of you that attended the online safety workshop. If you have any 

further questions or concerns, please contact our Computing Leader, Mr Druce by 

emailing: primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce. 

 

 

BeReal 
 

 

Click this link for further information and to access the content below:  

https://www.internetmatters.org/digital-matters/modules/?user_type=parent  

 

 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk
https://www.internetmatters.org/digital-matters/modules/?user_type=parent


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sports Events across the World this Term 

 Rugby World Cup (postponed from 2021) 

 FIG World Gymnastics Championships Liverpool 2022 

 Women’s Tennis: 2022 WTA Finals 

 Autumn Nations: International Rugby Union 

 Women’s Tennis: 2022 Billie Jean King Cup Finals 

 2022 UK Snooker Championship 

 2022 Aqua Rugby Festival 

 Cycling: 2022 UCI Track Champions League 

 F1 Brazilian Grand Prix 

 NFL 2022 Munich Game: Seattle Seahawks vs. Tampa Bay Buccaneers 

 F1 Abu Dhabi Grand Prix 

 NFL 2022 Mexico City Game: San Francisco 49ers vs. Arizona Cardinals 

 Tennis: 2022 ATP Finals 

 Tennis: 2022 Davis Cup Finals 

 

As Remembrance Day approaches this year, in order to raise 

awareness of the sacrifice made by our Armed Forces and to 

raise funds for the Royal British Legion who support them, we 

have a selection of poppy merchandise that we will be selling 

after half term. 

 



 

With Bonfire Night fast 
approaching, the Child accident 
Prevention Trust have shared some 
sparkler safety advice. 

• Sparklers burn at a very high temperature (as hot as 
1600°C, 16 times the boiling point of water) so need 
treating with caution. 

• Wear gloves when holding a sparkler, and keep it at arm’s length, as sparks can fly!  

• Only hold one sparkler at a time. 

• Don’t hold a baby or young child while you’re holding a sparkler – they can reach 
out unexpectedly and grab at it. 

• The official advice is: Don’t give sparklers to children under 5. They’re too young to 
hold them safely and don’t understand why they might be dangerous.  

• But it can be hard to say no, if it’s what all your family and friends do. Trust your 
judgement about what your child is capable of.  

• Older children can be trusted with sparklers, but you’ll need to keep an eye on 
them. 

• Teach children not to wave sparklers near anyone else or run around while holding 
them. 

• Once sparklers are out, put them in a bucket of water as they can stay very hot.  

 

 

At the very end of September, our Academy Parliament hosted a Macmillan Coffee Morning. We would like to say a 
huge thank you to everybody who took part by contributing cakes or donating on the day. We raised an 

impressive £447.42! What a great contribution to a worthy cause! It also kickstarts the Academy’s fundraising for 
this academic year.  

Next month, on Friday 4th November, sees Marine Academy Primary celebrating the 
Day of the Dead also known as Día de los Muertos. FaTMAP will be raising money for 

the Academy during the morning by painting children’s faces. Children are also 
invited to wear their Halloween outfits to school if they would like to. 



 

 





 



      


